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Launch of Community Sport and Recreation Fund for Women and Girls 

The launch of Manatū Wāhine’s Community Sport and Recreation Fund for Women and Girls has 

been confirmed for Monday 1 May.  

Our Community Fund supports not-for-profit community organisations to improve women and 

girls’ access to sports and active recreation. The fund aims to support women and girls who face 

intersecting barriers or who are not well supported by mainstream programmes.  

You will launch the community fund at an event at the Innermost Gardens hall in Mount Victoria 

which will be co-hosted by World Off-Road Riding Department (WORD) and Manatū Wāhine.  

WORD has created an initiative aimed at developing the confidence of girls and young women 

and fostering a lifelong love of mountain biking, and is a great example of the kind of initiatives 

this fund is aimed at supporting. 

The launch will be accompanied by a media release and photo opportunity with some of the girls 

and young women involved in the initiative.  

Invitees to the event include representatives from Recreation Aotearoa, Nuku Ora, Shift, Ignite, 

Yes Disability, YWCA and WISPA. Representatives from MBIE, FIFA Women’s World Cup 

2023™ Australia and New Zealand, and NZ Football will also be invited to attend the launch. 

 

Report on the Wāhine Māori Economy 

We commissioned BERL to undertake a report on the Wāhine Māori Economy. This report uses 

IDI data to quantify the full economic ecosystem relating to wāhine Māori and their whānau, from 

the earnings (income, goods and services, benefits received, etc.) coming into households, as 

well as the contributions wāhine and their whānau are making to the New Zealand economy 

(labour, goods and services, taxation, etc.).  

The report also measures wāhine’s contribution to Māori collectives such as hapū and iwi, and will 

quantify the unpaid work performed by wāhine Māori. 

The full draft report, with finalised calculations, is due to be delivered by BERL by 9 June this 

year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 








